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THE NUTSHELL
Dear Parents,

What a busy end of the term it has been. Despite the cold weather, the children have been enjoying a
wide range of learning opportunities, and we have so much to celebrate within our school community.

I am incredibly proud of two of our Year 7 & 8 Destination Imagination teams who earned 1st place at
last Saturday’s qualifying event in Egham and have now qualified for the Global Finals! Our
Engineering Team and our Service-Learning Challenge Team both showcased their creativity,
problem-solving and teamwork to earn their place among the top teams worldwide; schools had
travelled as far as Turkey to compete. It gives me huge pride to see our School focus on real-word-
relevant learning and being recognised and rewarded at such a highly competitive, international event.
We are exploring the possibility of attending the Global Finals in Kansas City, but just qualifying for
this stage is an incredible achievement!

Celebrating recent highlights at Hazelwood

Nursery

Lower School (Reception - Year 4)

Upper School (Year 5 - 8)
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The Hazelwood Swim Squad has been making waves with some fantastic
performances from our U10-U13 IAPS swimmers.  A significant milestone
for Hazelwood was the debut of our first-ever boys’ gymnastics team
competing for the first time; the boys performed with confidence and
precision, earning the highest ranking of all boys' teams in the
competition! Well done everyone!

We are preparing for the Kerslake Robshaw Foundation Charity Concert
on Friday 14th March and it promises to be a spectacular evening of
music. We are incredibly fortunate that Camilla Kerslake will be
performing and Chris Robshaw will be talking about their amazing charity,
which supports young people to access musical and sporting experiences,
no matter their background. Tickets will be on sale soon and we hope to
see you there!

Have a wonderful half-term break and we look forward to seeing you
back at school on Monday 24th February.

Best wishes,
Lindie



Open Event



Spotlight
A huge congratulations and thank you to
William and Gus for their fantastic
drumming and percussion performances
in the Year 4 play! 

Their dedication, hard work, and
incredible attitude made such a
difference, bringing the play to life with
live music. They gave up so much of their
time to rehearse, and it truly paid off.

Well done, boys – you rocked it!



Nursery

Wrens
The last two weeks, the wrens have been
doing Smiley Shark (for Healthy Smiles
Week) and pets. Last week, we explored
a messy tray of toothpaste with
toothbrushes, sharks trapped in ice, and
we made shark hats and walked the
plank! This week, we have made pet
suncatchers, collage pet pictures, tried to
catch the fish in the water with nets, and
cleaned the muddy animals. 

Starlings have been having fun exploring the jungle world! We
have been learning animals sounds using our voices and using
musical instruments to imitate too! We have been exploring fun
tuff trays using different materials such as tissue paper, pasta
tubes, oats, gloop and jelly with chia seeds for our crocodile
swamp. The children enjoyed free playing with elephant play-
dough, using different drawing tools for jungle pictures, building
with mega blocks and lots more. Parrots, monkeys, tigers and
lions have been made using paint and feathers. Starlings are
currently spending their week looking at building friendships via
exploring tuff tray, free playing together and making fun pictures! 

Starlings



Nursery

Wagtails
The wagtails have had fun learning about space and how we
get to the moon. The children have enjoyed role playing
getting into a rocket and then zooming to the moon.
Wagtails have been making their rockets using different
coloured shapes, rolling marbles around circles to make their
own planets and making their own aliens using paper plates.
They have also been making their own constellations and
making star biscuits. Wagtails enjoyed watching a real rocket
blast in to space and singing different space songs. They have
been exploring the small world rocket play with different size
space people. In the messy tray we have been exploring
shiny ice play. 

The children have been exploring the topic of shapes. We discussed
how shapes can be found in everyday objects. Additionally, we
introduced our new sound of the week: ‘i’. The children enjoyed looking
at pictures of items that begin with this sound. 

Last week, we celebrated Healthy Smiles Week. The children
participated in a tooth brushing challenge, which prompted discussions
about the importance of brushing our teeth and eating healthy foods.

We celebrated Valentine’s Day by engaging in craft activities, including
cutting out hearts. The children also created Valentine’s cards for their
families.

Lower Robins



Last week we focused on Healthy Smiles, the children had a
fantastic time learning how to keep their teeth clean and
happy! We incorporated various activities where they
practised self-care routines and mastered putting on their
shoes and socks. Additionally, we explored healthy eating
and discussed the different emotions we encountered in our
daily life. 
This week in celebration of Valentine's Day, we are excited
to combine this theme with red and pink colours. The
children had the chance to explore emotions through stories
and sensory play activities in the tuff tray and showed their
mark making skills and pencil control with Valentine's Day
pencil control sheets. We also made Valentine's Day cards
and talked about the ways we show love to others, as well as
why we exchange cards on this special day.

Skylarks Orange
The Skylarks have had another wonderful couple of weeks! On
Monday, we were delighted to welcome a dentist who gave an
informative talk on "How to Care for Our Teeth." The children learned
various ways to maintain clean and healthy teeth. She recommended
brushing twice a day for two minutes using either an age-appropriate
manual toothbrush or an electric toothbrush that can time the two
minutes for them. The dentist also advised the children to limit sugary
snacks to occasional treats and to visit their dentist for check-ups
twice a year.

Additionally, the Skylarks enjoyed making their Valentine’s cards for
their families. We explored books about love and friendship, which
inspired the children to create a variety of designs for their cards.
They also practised writing their names inside the cards. Great work,
Skylarks!

Nursery

Upper Robins



Nursery

We completed our focus on Chinese New Year with some
group dragon dancing on the grass area, noodle sampling
using chopsticks and Chinese lantern making, all these
activities reinforced the children's understanding of the world
in a visual, hands-on way. The following week we
concentrated on our self-care, particularly keeping our teeth
clean and healthy, as we fully embraced 'Healthy Smiles
Week'. We practised our brushing techniques, role played in
our dental surgery, made a giant toothbrush, and had a talk
from a local dental nurse teaching us all about caring for our
teeth and healthy eating. In support of NSPCC ‘Number Day’,
there were plenty of counting and number and shape
recognition activities, number rhymes and number games on
offer, all designed to consolidate the children’s numeracy skills
in a fun, relaxed way. 

This week love is well and truly in the air as we look ahead to
St. Valentine's Day. Not only have we spoken about who we
love (and why), explored the textured heart tray and shared
stories about love and kindness, we have also learnt the
importance of our own wellbeing, even having time to relax in
our own little Skylarks' Spa! 

Skylarks Green



Working as a team, the children
decided to build a rocket as high as
they could.

ROCKET BUILDING

Reception

An alien named Zoop has crash landed at our school!
He has been leaving us letters, and we have been
responding to him. Through our correspondence, we
have discovered information about his home planet,
as well as his favourite foods and toys. We were
thrilled to watch a video of Zoop taken at the
swimming pool.

Crash landing of rocket

Doubles and exploring
number bonds.

Maths



Number Day

Reception
The children enthusiastically demonstrated their maths knowledge during
our NSPCC Number Day. 

They arrived dressed in outfits featuring patterns, shapes, or numbers and
engaged in a variety of mathematical activities. These activities included
decorating biscuits to illustrate the concept of part, part whole;
programming a Beebot to rescue aliens; creating a foot measure and using it
to measure different objects around the classroom; exploring symmetry
through paint and paper folding; making toast tangrams to form various
shapes; and enjoying addition games together.

We concluded the day in The Box, where the children had a wonderful time
showcasing their mathematical learning on the Lego wall and drawing on
the whiteboard tables and walls.



Year 1

This week, 1S had a great time creating
and showcasing their Flat Stanley
models, alongside their Aboriginal-style
paintings of Australian animals. They
enjoyed the painting technique so much
that we decided to use it to make
Valentine’s Day cards, and the results
were simply beautiful!

Art
In Science, we have been putting our
sense of smell to the test! We had fun
smelling the various aromas and some
funny faces were made while sniffing
pickled onions, but we were quite
impressed with how accurately we
could identify different scents without
seeing the items. Thankfully, there
were some more pleasant smells to
enjoy too!

Science

Maths
Our Maths explorations in "The Box" was a big hit this week. We extended our
addition and subtraction skills, delved into place value using the Lego wall and
whiteboard wall, and solved tangram puzzles — even creating a pyramid with the
pieces. We also played a fun game where we “splatted” meerkats in the desert
while counting in twos. The language of maths was flowing all around, and the
students continued to talk about their explorations well into the day!



Year 2 loved being part of the
author visit on Tuesday. Jenny
McLachlan took us through being
an author, the plot of her new story
book that is yet to be published and
what we all need to do to be a
creative writer!

AUTHOR VISIT

Year 2

It was wonderful to have a visit
from Mr Freeman-Jones, who
was giving Cooper his
certificate! Well done to all of
Year 2 who work so hard on
embedding their times tables!  

Maths

Forest
School



Over the last 2 weeks, Year 3 and 4 have been working
incredibly hard on writing stories: their own Greek Myths
and the ending to Leon and the Place Between. On
Wednesday, they shared their stories with a partner and
gave each other compliments on their work. 

Story Sharing

Year 3
In Year 3, we have been learning about capacity and measuring
liquids in l and ml. As part of the learning, Year 3 used the science
laboratory to accurately measure different amounts of water.

Maths

As part of our Greek topic lessons,
the children chose an area of Greek
life they’d like to research and then
created models out of Lego and
Playdoh to show what they’d learnt. 

Greek Modelling



Friend!

Chorus:
Friend!
We’ll work it out together,
Friend!
Through every stormy weather,
Friend!
We learn and grow each day,
I’m so glad you’re here to stay!

When we disagree,
We can talk it out, you see,
With your voice and mine combined,
We can find a way to shine!

Verse
When things get tough,
And the road feels kind of rough,
We can share what’s on our minds,
Finding solutions that are kind!

Chorus:
Friend!
We’ll work it out together,
Friend!
Through every stormy weather,
Friend!
We learn and grow each day,
I’m so glad you’re here to stay!

With patience and respect,
We can build and connect,
Hand in hand, we’ll find our way,
Let’s make it a brighter day!

Drawing angles

Maths

Year 4

Friendship Song

Some children have chosen to spend their break time with Caryn and have created a brilliant
song called ‘Friend’. The children created the lyrics and have based it on the song ‘Help’ by the
Beatles after their recent Year 4 Play. The children performed it to Year 2 this week!



Our pupils have been challenged to create/design/invent something to solve a
problem highlighted by the UN Global Goals. 

Year 5 have been working hard on their project, with the aim of making sure
women and girls have the same opportunities and rights as men and boys in every
part of life.

SDG 2025 CHALLENGE

Year 5



Science

In Science, we have been learning
about light rays. We blacked out the
lab and used mirrors to reflect light
to illuminate our toy car. 

Year 6 have been helping Mrs Fuller
in DT make giant playing cards for
the Year 6 play. 

Thank you for your help at painting
the props for the play. Special thanks
to Chase, Karl, Henry, Joe Brundle,
Brown and Isla. 

DT

Year 6



Well done to all of our Primary Maths Challenge pupils who completed
this national event in November.

Primary Maths Challenge

Year 6

It has taken a while to find a moment to present the Primary Maths
Challenge certificates to so many of our super mathematicians in Years
6 and 5. We must also commend those in Miss Dancy's Year 4 class who
were brave in taking on this challenge for the first time, as was Rupert
in Year 2 who was not too far away from a Bronze certificate!

Gold George G, Chloe C, Imogen P & Maxwell C.

Silver
Ella J, Henry S, Samuel P, James P, Oliver
P, Thomas J-T, Yuv K, Eva L, Evan M, Fyfe
H, Luke P, Oliver H, Richard B, Robin L,
Will H & William C.

Bronze Evelyn Y, Georgia T, Henry I, Jack G, Karl F,
Lana H, Milo V-B, Rose S, Alex P, Chloe N,
Edward J, Liam H, Libby C, Ollie N, Olly B,
Rohan T, Thomas N & William L-J



Year 7 have been writing short stories with a gothic flavour, incorporating atmosphere and
descriptive techniques. Read if you dare! 

Year 7

English

Molly B:
A low, sound filled the room, as though the walls themselves were speaking; they murmured an
incantation, a warning, or perhaps a curse. Suddenly, the candlelight flickered violently, casting
grotesque shadows that twisted and grew, stretching out in the darkness.

Felicity M:
In the middle of the moonlight darkness, once called pain and suffering but now called night, three
ghostly knocks reverberated through every marbled wall, lofty, locked door and overgrown exit.
As an eerie mist covered the prowling moon, an intoxicating storm raged on, covering a gaunt
stranger in shadow.

Logan S:
The eerie oak door seemed to strike doom into me, as if its rotting oak had been inflicted with an
ancient curse. I only then understood why the innkeeper called it ‘the red room’. Its blood-red
paint, shrivelled and tattered, hinted at its gloomy, mysterious interior. I swallowed hard. 

Charlotte C : 
Daunting howls grew louder and louder until the menacing creature was so close that its dismal
shadows loomed over my vulnerable figure. Blinded by tears of bewilderment, I raced away from
the howling gales and the treacherous creature towards a dark and menacing castle.

Samuel C: 
Through the malevolent mist, I spied a derelict structure towering above me and I was intoxicated
by its disturbing appearance. Flickering flames surrounded the building and as I looked at the
leaded windows, an eerie silhouette banging on the dirty glass. I held up the candelabra and
noticed with unease that the eyes of one of the old portraits seemed to follow me around the
room.

Jacob P: 
He strutted down everlasting, lanky hallways and past monstrous gargoyles which seemed to
interrogate him with their stone cold eyes.



Year 7

Ran J: 
Regal curtains flapped like the wings of a soaring kestrel. The wind wailed like a melancholy
banshee, propelling any creature unlucky enough to encounter it.

Flo M: 
When morning arose, not even a wink of light was shed on the prehistoric structure, but by
morning, I was nowhere to be found. Not even a dust trail behind me but mounds of piercing
shards of glass stabbing deep into what remained of this fortress. After my departure, every
flower wilted and every tree was bare and grey. Yet the large tower was left as it was on my
arrival. 

Amelia J: 
Moments later, the unsturdy door creaked open revealing a narrow, candle-lit corridor with
faded portraits whose eyes seemed to follow his every move. He called out, but his voice was
swallowed by the eerie silence. 

Charlie JT:
Like a silent ninja clothed in dark, tight apparel, sinister, menacing shadows from the
foreboding fire inaudibly crept up the opulently patterned wall. The isolated, friendless
traveller rode silently across the barren, burnt land. Screeching madly, he instantly disappeared
into tempestuous, unbearable winds, leaving only a stained scrap of his threadbare cloak
behind; however, even this was swept up immediately by the bloodthirsty, monstrous wind.

Margot W: 
With painstaking prolongedness, the tenebrous door groaned ajar. Recoiling back in blood-
curdling horror, Edith regarded a gaunt and pallid arm. Half-eclipsed by melancholy shadows, a
slender hand made a luring gesture. Perhaps it was a sincere gesture of warmth, or of deceitful
welcome…

Daria M:
It was not a man, but the strange, distorted face of one. James felt a cold finger trace up his
spine as the face stared down into his soul. What troubled him most, the thing that he couldn’t
forget, was one question: Who knocked on my door last night? Or was it just a tree branch
hitting a window? Or him.

Callum P: 
Dwindling in the night, a withered person sat delicately in a stagnant chair. Trembling with
visible fear, I scooted myself away from the shrivelled half-human whilst it blindly searched for
me. As it evilly pulled its arm back for a fatal blow, Timothy dived forwards and sent it lifelessly
flying back.



Art

Year 7
Alice graffiti art!



Year 8
Year 8 pupils wanted to show their love for English revision. 
Happy Valentine’s Day! 

English

Roses are red
Violets are blue
Use sentence openers
And commas too. 
Mrs C

Roses are red
Violets are blue
If you forget capitals,
Gus will kill you!
Gus

Roses are red
Violets are blue
Use your ISPACE
And semicolons too. 
Ioan H

Roses are red
Violets are blue
Nouns can’t be naked*
And neither can you! 
Joseph E
*naked nouns need
adjectives to ‘dress them up’

Roses are blue
Violets are red
If you do your work,
You can go to bed. 
Harry S-H

Roses are red
Violets are blue
Use SPAMO
And it will help you! 
Annabel R 

Roses are blue
Violets are red
Check through your work
And you won’t end up dead!   
Ted B 

Roses are red
Violets are blue
Problem, Panic, Phew Will
be useful to you. 
Katie B



Hazelwood School made an impressive mark at the Surrey Schools Floor and Vault Competition,
with both our U9 girls' team and our first-ever boys' gymnastics team achieving outstanding results.

U9 Girls' Team Success
Our U9 girls' team—Imogen H, Kassie K, Nieve M, Jessica N, and Margot K—delivered a fantastic
performance, finishing 6th overall in a highly competitive field. A standout moment came from
Imogen H, who secured 4th place on the vault out of 54 gymnasts, a remarkable achievement in such
a large and talented group. The girls demonstrated excellent composure and skill, showcasing the
hard work they have put into their training.

Historic Achievement for Hazelwood Boys
A significant milestone for Hazelwood was the debut of our first-ever boys’ gymnastics team—Leo C,
Max C, Joe B, Jack G, and Arthur S. Competing for the first time in this event, the boys performed
with confidence and precision, earning the highest ranking of all boys' teams in the competition!
Their dedication and perseverance paid off, and they should be incredibly proud of their
achievements.

Congratulations to all our gymnasts on their fantastic results—we are incredibly proud of their
efforts and achievements!

Sport
Surrey Schools Gymnastics Competition Report

Our U13 IAPS team showed incredible
determination and skill throughout the
tournament. After a challenging group stage,
they advanced to the plate competition and
played outstandingly well all day. They
reached the plate final in what turned out to
be an intense, high-scoring match. Although
they finished as runners-up, their performance
was nothing short of fantastic. A huge
congratulations to the girls for an amazing
season! Now, we’re excited to kick off the
football season.

Netball



Sport

Our U10-U13 swimmers had a fantastic day at the recent IAPS swimming event, putting in strong
performances across the board. Their effort and dedication were clear to see, with some outstanding
individual and team results.

A total of eight school records were broken in individual events by Campbell C, Esme C, Imogen Z,
Mikhail P, Ralph L, Max C, Sam B, and Charlotte S. Alongside this, our relay teams put in excellent
performances, highlighting the depth of talent in our squad.

We now look forward to April 28th, when the results will be released, to see which swimmers have
qualified for the National Finals on June 7th.

IAPS Swimming Event

On Monday evening, following the excitement of the IAPS competition, our swimmers took to the pool
once again for a thrilling gala against Downsend School. It was a closely contested event, with both
teams delivering outstanding performances. In the end, Hazelwood finished just 10 points behind, 159-
149, an incredible result given that Downsend has three times the number of swimmers in Years 7 and
8.

Every single swimmer gave their all, the team's effort and spirit were remarkable, and I could not be
prouder of how they competed.

A special mention goes to Imogen Humphrey and Mikhail Popov, who both set new school records,
further highlighting the incredible talent within our squad.

Well done to everyone involved—it was a fantastic evening of racing, and we look forward to building
on this performance in the upcoming galas!

Downsend Swimming Gala



Congratulations to those pupils who raised money with the Usborne
Sponsored Read. Because of your dedication we raised over £3500
and each of the following schools (Bletchingley, Godstone and
Tatsfield) will each be given over a £1000 worth of books. I am sorry
that the pupils have not yet recieved their prizes for taking part but
this was due to one of the schools not giving us their final lists in time.
All pupils will be rewarded on our return to school after the half term
break. 

Well done and thank you to the following pupils : 
Alex J, Aryana, Chloe C, Clara, Emilia L, Emilie Lea, Evie Y, Georgia D,
Harper S, Imogen Z, Isabella CR, Isabella S, Isla S, James Ev, James P,
Jude, Kiran, Lauren S, Leo Co, Lily H, Luke B, Max R, Max U, Maya T,
Melody S, Molly T, Oliver P, Olympia, Poppy F, Rachel M, Sienna C,
Sophie B, Thomas S and Violet H.

Autumn Half Term Sponsored Read 

Library
We do hope your children have enjoyed
bringing home the 'Blind Date' books.  
Remember all books are to be opened at
home and are the property of the library
so much be returned once read. 

Please discuss the books with your
children and encourage them to read all
the way through. Five house points will
be awarded to those who read the
whole book and can tell me about the
story.

DATE NIGHT WITH A BOOK

WORLD BOOK DAY
6TH MARCH
Pupils will have be given during this week their £1 WBD voucher to spend
on a book. They will also be given on or before the 6th March one of the
World Book Day books from the Hazelwood Library(subject to supply.) All
years from Reception to Year 6 can come in as a character from a book. 

Please get pupils to try to make their costumes and use the charity shops to
source their outfits. Maybe over the half term this could be a fun project for
you to do with your children! There will be prizes for the best outfits (2 per
class).

Pig Heart Boy - Stage production
The stage production of Malorie Blackman's novel about
a boy who desperately needs a new heart and is offered
the opportunity to take part in a radical and controversial
experiment involving the transplant of a pig's heart is
now on stage! It was shortlisted for a Carnegie and has
already been adapted by the BBC into a BAFTA -winning
TV series. It's suitable for ages 9-13 years and is showing
at the Unicorn Theatre in London until Sat 22nd Feb. 

Carrie Sellon, the uthor of the
Pizza Pete series, will be at
Hazelwood School for an assembly
with Years 1 to 6, workshops with
the Years 3 and 4 pupils and a
story reading time for Reception.

Carrie previously worked in
television making wildlife
programmes and has written
scripts for known presenters
including Sir David Attenborough.
The last day for ordering books
will be Wednesday 26th February.

Author Visit

Author Visit
What a treat we had when Jenny came in for the
assembly last week. She brought in a Dragons egg which
with the help of the pupils hatched in her bag. By the end
of the assembly, in which some of our pupils acted out the
start of the Land of Roar book, the dragon had grown! and
I mean really grown. Pupils then met Jenny in the library
when they chatted so happily with her about the books.  

https://www.pigheartboyplay.co.uk/


Notices



Messy Church this Sunday

Parent and Baby Group

Cricket
Limpsfield Chart Cricket Club are starting a
new junior team for under 8s (Year 3),  boys
and girls welcome. No cricket experience
needed. 
· Winter training is 2-3pm at Hazelwood
School (Saturday 1st February  - eight weeks).
· Summer training (after Easter) is early on
Friday evenings on the Chart.
· Matches will be on Saturday mornings.
· Prices are £60 for the winter training
programme (£7.50 per session). The club offers
flexible options to those experiencing financial
hardship.
· The club is a fully insured ECB accredited
Clubmark club. All coaches subject to DBS
checks, coach education and first aid training.
Email Pete at
limpsfieldchartcricketclub@gmail.com p.

Notices

The Annual Stowe Putter, the
Premier National Prep School Golf
Competition, will be Sunday 18 May. 

If you have any queries contact
Dusan Gavrilovic, Stowe’s PGA Golf
Professional.

mailto:limpsfieldchartcricketclub@gmail.com
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1IRTyPvc1jBOmW7Sno-lVo2MDfDUMMZLsqIKoc5owPeo/edit?gid=0#gid=0
https://www.stowe.co.uk/
https://sites.google.com/view/hazelwoodschoolshop/home


Messy Church this Sunday

Parent and Baby Group

St Peter’s Messy Church this Sunday
This Sunday 16 February there will be a Messy
Church at 3pm in St Peter’s Limpsfield. If
you're not away for half term then do come
along to enjoy lots of crafts on the theme love
❤️ 

So that we can plan all the activities, please
email stpeterschurch.lttm@gmail.com if you
are able to make it so we know how many to
expect. 

 Also, just a reminder that our parent and baby
group still happens every Tuesday morning
from 11-12.30pm in St Peter’s Hall. If you, or
anyone you know has little ones then do pop
in for a coffee and chat. There’s always
refreshments and a large mat, toys and space
for babies and little ones to play. 

Notices

mailto:stpeterschurch.lttm@gmail.com
http://www.oxtedandlimpsfieldcc.co.uk/

